****

**Texas Education Data Standards (TEDS)**

**2019-2020 Cumulative Change Log**

Final Version 2020.1.1

May 31, 2019

Prepared by: Information Technology Services Business Management Division

**Table of Contents**

[**Table of Contents** 1](#_Toc9430341)

[**Document History** 7](#_Toc9430342)

[**Summary of Changes** 8](#_Toc9430343)

[Preliminary – 2020.0.0 8](#_Toc9430344)

[Final – 2020.1.0 19](#_Toc9430345)

[Final – 2020.1.1 30](#_Toc9430346)

[**TSDS TEDS 2019-2020 Description of Changes by Section – Interchange – Complex Type** 35](#_Toc9430347)

[**Data Elements by Collection Spreadsheet (NEW)** 35](#_Toc9430348)

[**Section 1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities** 35](#_Toc9430349)

[**Section 2 – Data Submission Requirements** 37](#_Toc9430350)

[Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category 37](#_Toc9430351)

[10005 – EducationServiceCenter Complex Type 37](#_Toc9430352)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 37](#_Toc9430353)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 40](#_Toc9430354)

[10025 – ResidentialFacilityExtension Complex Type (NEW) 44](#_Toc9430355)

[10050 – CourseOffering Complex Type 45](#_Toc9430356)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 45](#_Toc9430357)

[Section 2.3 – Staff Category 46](#_Toc9430358)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 46](#_Toc9430359)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 49](#_Toc9430360)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 50](#_Toc9430361)

[30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type 53](#_Toc9430362)

[Section 2.4 – Student Category 53](#_Toc9430363)

[40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension 53](#_Toc9430364)

[40110 – StudentProgramExtension Complex Type 54](#_Toc9430365)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 56](#_Toc9430366)

[40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type (NEW) 58](#_Toc9430367)

[41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 60](#_Toc9430368)

[42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type 65](#_Toc9430369)

[40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 66](#_Toc9430370)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 67](#_Toc9430371)

[43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type 68](#_Toc9430372)

[44425 – DisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension Complex Type 68](#_Toc9430373)

[46010 – StudentReference Complex Type 69](#_Toc9430374)

[47010 – Grade Complex Type 69](#_Toc9430375)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 70](#_Toc9430376)

[49010 – Parent Complex Type 71](#_Toc9430377)

[Section 2.5 – Campus Course Section Category 72](#_Toc9430378)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 72](#_Toc9430379)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 73](#_Toc9430380)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 74](#_Toc9430381)

[Section 2.6 – Assessment Category 76](#_Toc9430382)

[60010 – AssessmentExtension Complex Type 76](#_Toc9430383)

[**Section 3 – Description of Data Elements** 77](#_Toc9430384)

[Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category 77](#_Toc9430385)

[10005 – EducationServiceCenter Complex Type 77](#_Toc9430386)

[10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type 77](#_Toc9430387)

[10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type 80](#_Toc9430388)

[10025 – ResidentialFacilityExtension Complex Type (NEW) 84](#_Toc9430389)

[10050 – CourseOffering Complex Type 85](#_Toc9430390)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 86](#_Toc9430391)

[10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type 87](#_Toc9430392)

[10200 – GradingPeriod Complex Type 87](#_Toc9430393)

[10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type 87](#_Toc9430394)

[10200 – Session Complex Type 88](#_Toc9430395)

[Section 3.3 – Staff Category 88](#_Toc9430396)

[30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type 88](#_Toc9430397)

[30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type 92](#_Toc9430398)

[30090 – StaffResponsibilitiesExtension 93](#_Toc9430399)

[30305 – StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type 94](#_Toc9430400)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 95](#_Toc9430401)

[30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type 97](#_Toc9430402)

[30310 – LeaveEvent Complex Type 99](#_Toc9430403)

[Section 3.4 – Student Category 99](#_Toc9430404)

[40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension 99](#_Toc9430405)

[40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 102](#_Toc9430406)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 102](#_Toc9430407)

[40110 – StudentProgramExtension Complex Type 103](#_Toc9430408)

[40110 – StudentProgramAssociation Complex Type 106](#_Toc9430409)

[40110 – StudentBilingualProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 106](#_Toc9430410)

[40110 – StudentESLProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 106](#_Toc9430411)

[40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type (NEW) 107](#_Toc9430412)

[40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type 110](#_Toc9430413)

[41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 110](#_Toc9430414)

[41169 – StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 115](#_Toc9430415)

[41461 – StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type 116](#_Toc9430416)

[42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type 116](#_Toc9430417)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 117](#_Toc9430418)

[43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type 118](#_Toc9430419)

[43415 – StudentAcademicRecord Complex Type 119](#_Toc9430420)

[40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type 119](#_Toc9430421)

[44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type 120](#_Toc9430422)

[44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type 121](#_Toc9430423)

[44425 – DisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension Complex Type 121](#_Toc9430424)

[45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type 121](#_Toc9430425)

[46010 – StudentReference Complex Type 122](#_Toc9430426)

[46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type 123](#_Toc9430427)

[47010 – Grade Complex Type 123](#_Toc9430428)

[48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type 124](#_Toc9430429)

[40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type 124](#_Toc9430430)

[49010 – Parent Complex Type 126](#_Toc9430431)

[Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category 128](#_Toc9430432)

[10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type 128](#_Toc9430433)

[40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type 129](#_Toc9430434)

[30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type 130](#_Toc9430435)

[Section 3.6 – Assessment Category 132](#_Toc9430436)

[60010 – AssessmentExtension Complex Type 132](#_Toc9430437)

[60010 – AssessmentPeriodDescriptor Complex Type 133](#_Toc9430438)

[Section 3.7– Cohort Category 133](#_Toc9430439)

[70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type 133](#_Toc9430440)

[70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type 133](#_Toc9430441)

[**Section 4 – Description of Codes** 135](#_Toc9430442)

[**Section 5 – Business Rules and Validations** 135](#_Toc9430443)

[**Section 6 – XML / XSD Schemas** 136](#_Toc9430444)

[Section 6 – Ed-Fi Core Schema 136](#_Toc9430445)

[InterchangeStudentExtension 136](#_Toc9430446)

[InterchangeStudentParentExtension 136](#_Toc9430447)

[InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension 137](#_Toc9430448)

[InterchangeStudentAssessment 137](#_Toc9430449)

[Section 6 – TX-Core-ExtensionSchema 138](#_Toc9430450)

[InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension 138](#_Toc9430451)

[InterchangeEducationOrgCalendar 142](#_Toc9430452)

[InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension 143](#_Toc9430453)

[InterchangeStudentExtension 144](#_Toc9430454)

[InterchangeStudentParentExtension 144](#_Toc9430455)

[InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension 146](#_Toc9430456)

[InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension 149](#_Toc9430457)

[InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension 152](#_Toc9430458)

[InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension 153](#_Toc9430459)

[InterchangeStudentGradeExtension 154](#_Toc9430460)

[InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension 154](#_Toc9430461)

[InterchangeStudentProgramExtension 154](#_Toc9430462)

[InterchangeAssessmentMetadata 157](#_Toc9430463)

[InterchangeStudentAssessment 158](#_Toc9430464)

[InterchangeStudentCohort 159](#_Toc9430465)

[InterchangeStudentRestraintEventExtension 159](#_Toc9430466)

[InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension 159](#_Toc9430467)

[**Section 7 – Interchange Schemas** 160](#_Toc9430468)

[Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS 160](#_Toc9430469)

[7.1 – InterchangeEducationOrganization 160](#_Toc9430470)

[7.3 – InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension 169](#_Toc9430471)

[7.4 – InterchangeStudentExtension 171](#_Toc9430472)

[7.5 – InterchangeStudentParentExtension 172](#_Toc9430473)

[7.6 – InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension 173](#_Toc9430474)

[7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension 178](#_Toc9430475)

[7.8 – InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension 183](#_Toc9430476)

[7.9 – InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension 184](#_Toc9430477)

[7.10 – InterchangeStudentGradeExtension 185](#_Toc9430478)

[7.11 – InterchangeStudentProgramExtension 186](#_Toc9430479)

[7.12 – InterchangeAssessmentMetadataExtension 192](#_Toc9430480)

[7.18 – InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension 192](#_Toc9430481)

[**Section 8.x – TSDS PEIMS Only (DELETED)** 194](#_Toc9430482)

[**Section 10 – Early Childhood Data System (ECDS)** 195](#_Toc9430483)

[Section 10 – ECDS 195](#_Toc9430484)

[**TEDS Appendices – List of Changes by Appendix** 196](#_Toc9430485)

[Appendix B 196](#_Toc9430486)

[Appendix C 198](#_Toc9430487)

# **Document History**

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** |  | **DATE** | **DESCRIPTION** |
| Preliminary | 2020.0.0 | December 1, 2018 | Change log created – Preliminary Version |
| Final | 2020.1.0 | March 1, 2019 | Change log updated – Final Version |
| Final | 2020.1.1 | May 31, 2019 | Change log updated – Final Version |
| Addendum | 2020.2.0 |  |  |

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Summary of Changes**

| Preliminary – 2020.0.0 | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | **SECTIONS** |
| Various | Various | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | Various |
| E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4 |
| E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2017-2018 to yyyy=2018-2019 | REVISED | 3.4, 6, 8.3.4 |
| E1166 | DATE-ENTERED-US | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | 3.4, 6 |
| E1207 | CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | 3.3, 6 |
| E1208 | CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | 3.3, 6 |
| E1244 | HIRE-DATE | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | 3.3, 6 |
| E1245 | EMPLOYMENT-END-DATE | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | 3.3, 6 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS to SchoolExtension | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO to SchoolExtension | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1 |
| E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 8.2.1, 3.1, 8.3.1, 6, 7.1, 8.7.1, App. B, App. C, App 8.B, App 8.C |
| E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new sub-complex type TX-StudentELO to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | Added existing element to the StudentProgramExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 6, 8.3.4, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension to the InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension. | NEW | 1.0, 2.0, 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.0, 7.1 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Added to ResidentialFacilityExtension. | ADDED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Added new element to ResidentialFacilityExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Added new element to ResidentialFacilityExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | Added new element to StudentExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.4, 8.7.3, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added new complex type StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension to the InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension. | NEW | 1.0, 2.0, 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.0, 7.6 |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Added Reference Complex Type StudentReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added sub-complex type StudentIdentity to StudentReference Reference Complex Type within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | Added existing element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Added Reference Complex Type ResidentialFacilityReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Added Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity to ResidentialFacilityReference within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added sub-complex type TX-RFStudent to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent) | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | Added existing element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | Added existing element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Revised Reference Complex Type StudentReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Revised Complex Type StudentIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Revised Reference Complex Type EducationOrganizationReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Reference Complex Type | Revised Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateSpEd) | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Revised sub-complex type TX-Disabilities within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities) | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0834 | SECONDARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0835 | TERTIARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Revised sub-complex type TX-SpecialEdServices within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateServices) | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E0997 | ASSISTIVE-TECH-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0838 | AUDIOLOGICAL-SERV-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0840 | COUNSELING-SERVICES-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0900 | EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E1040 | INTERPRETING-SERVICES-TYPE-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0841 | MEDICAL-DIAGNOSTIC-SERV-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0843 | OCCUPATIONAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0844 | ORIENT-MOBILITY-TRNG-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0845 | PHYSICAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0899 | PRESCHL-PROG-CHLDRN-WITH-DISAB-IND-CD | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0846 | PSYCHOLOGICAL-SERVICES-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0847 | RECREATION-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0833 | REG-DAY-SCH-PROG-DEAF-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0848 | SCHOOL-HEALTH-SERVICES-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0849 | SOCIAL-WORK-SERVICES-IND-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0857 | SPEECH-THERAPY-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0851 | TRANSPORTATION-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.11, 8.7.9 |
| E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Deleted from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.9, 8.7.7, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | Deleted from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.9, 8.7.7, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Deleted from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.9, 8.7.7, App. B, App. C, App. 8.B, App. 8.C |
| E1604 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-1 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1605 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1606 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-3 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1607 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1608 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-1 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1609 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1610 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-3 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| E1611 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 | Added special instructions to data element | REVISED | 3.3, 8.3.3 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications to the StudentExtension | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.4, 8.7.3 |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification to the StudentExtension | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.4, 8.7.3 |
| E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-DateCertEarned) | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.4, 8.7.3, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.4, 8.7.3, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| \*\* | Complex Type | Deleted TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators from the StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.6, 8.7.4 |
| E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Deleted data element from the StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.6, 8.7.4, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Deleted data element from the StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.6, 8.7.4, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Deleted data element from the StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.4, 8.2.4, 3.4, 8.3.4, 6, 7.6, 8.7.4, App. B, App. 8.B, App. C, App. 8.C |
| C022 | SERVICE-ID | Revised C022 code table. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C159 | OBJECT-CODE | Added code 6491. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C161 | STUDENT-ATTRIBUTION-CODE | Added code 29. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C214 | INDUSTRY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | Deleted code 000. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C215 | INSTRUCTIONAL-PROGRAM-TYPE | Revised translation for code 02. | REVISED | 4, 8.4 |
| C218 | ELO-TYPE | Added new code table. | NEW | 4, 8.4 |

| Final – 2020.1.0 | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | **SECTIONS** |
| E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | New data element added to SchoolExtension. | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
|  |  | New CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE (C219) code table | NEW | 4 |
| E0703 | FIRST-NAME | Revised length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED | 2.3, 2.4, 3.3, 3.4, 6, 9 |
| E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | Revised length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED | 2.3, 2.4, 3.3, 3.4, 6, 9 |
| E0705 | LAST-NAME | Revised length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED | 2.3, 2.4, 3.3, 3.4, 6, 9 |
| E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | Added existing data element to CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript Complex Type | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.18 |
| E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | Added existing data element to CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript Complex Type | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.18 |
| E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Deleted data element from ResidentialFacilityExtension | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
|  |  | StaffExtension Complex Type is no longer collected for PEIMS Summer Submission (Sub 3). | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 6, 7.7 |
|  |  | StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex type is no longer collected for PEIMS Summer Submission (Sub 3). | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 6, 7.7 |
|  |  | TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex type is no longer collected for PEIMS Summer Submission (Sub 3). | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 6, 7.7 |
| E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension, TeacherSectionAssociationExtension, and StudentSectionAssociation Complex Types | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3, 7.6, 7.7 |
| E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1073 | STAFF-TYPE-CODE | Added data element to TSDS in StaffExtension Complex Type | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 6, 7.7 |
| E0721 | ROLE-ID | Added data element to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociation Complex Type; removed from PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 6, 7.7 |
| E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | 2.4, 2.5, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.6 |
| \*\* | TX-ProgramsOfStudy | Added sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | Added new data element to the LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
|  |  | New PROGRAM-OF-STUDY-CODE (C220) code table | NEW | 4 |
| E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | Update definition | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
| E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | Update definition | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
| E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Update definition | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
|  | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Update LEP-INDICATOR-CODE (C061) code table | REVISED | 4 |
|  |  | Update PARENTAL-PERMISSION-CODE (C093) code table. | REVISED | 4 |
| E1042 | BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | Update definition | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
|  |  | Update BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE (C175) code table | REVISED | 4 |
| E1043 | ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | Update definition | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
|  |  | Update ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE (C176) code table | REVISED | 4 |
| E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | Added new data element to StudentProgramExtension Complex Type | NEW | 2.4, 3.4, 7.11, App. B, App. C |
|  |  | New ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE (C221) code table | NEW | 4 |
| E1086 | EDUCATION-SERVICE-CENTER-NAME | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | OrganizationCategories | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E0213 | DISTRICT-NAME | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, 10, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | OrganizationCategories | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, 10, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Address | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1117 | CITY | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Telephone | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | EducationServiceCenterReference | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1289 | ESC-SERVICE-ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1521 | LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1290 | ESC-PEIMS-ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1291 | ESC-GEOGRAPHICAL-LOCATION-ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E0267 | CAMPUS-NAME | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, 10, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | OrganizationCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, 10, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Address | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1117 | CITY | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | Telephone | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | GradesOffered | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1353 | CAMPUS-GRADES-OFFERED | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | SchoolCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1358 | CAMPUS-CATEGORIES | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1354 | CAMPUS-TYPE | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1583 | FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK | Added data element to TSDS in LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type, and removed from PEIMS Sub 3 | ADDED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E0724 | SERVICE-ID | Added data element to TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.3 |
| \*\* | Ref | Added data element Reference Type to TSDS within CourseOfferingReference within SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.1 |
| E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type, and removed from PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type, and removed from PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1078 | PK-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| E1079 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
| E1080 | SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6 |
|  |  | Revised code table GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE (DC063). | REVISED | 4 |
|  |  | Revised code table CLASSROOM-POSITION-TYPE (DC143) | REVISED | 4 |
| E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Revised data element length from 9 to 6 | REVISED | 2.1, 3.1, 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.1, 7.6 |
| E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension, StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension, and TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0505 | STAFF-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | Name | Removed sub-complex type from Submission 3 StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0703 | FIRST-NAME | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0705 | LAST-NAME | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | TX-LEAReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0706 | GENERATION-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0004 | SEX-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1064 | HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | TX-Race | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1059 | AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1060 | ASIAN-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1061 | BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1062 | NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC-ISLANDER-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1063 | WHITE-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1073 | STAFF-TYPE-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0730 | HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1581 | PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension.  Added to TSDS in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 6, 7.7 |
| \*\* | StaffIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1088 | STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | StaffReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | EducationOrganizationReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| \*\* | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0760 | PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
| E0160 | NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
|  |  | StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
|  |  | StaffExtension removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | 2.3, 3.3, 7.7 |
|  |  | TeacherSectionAssociationExtension removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| \*\* | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| \*\* | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| \*\* | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| \*\* | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Removed from Submission 3 in the TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | 2.3, 2.5, 3.3, 3.5, 7.7 |
| E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | Removed element from StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | REMOVED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | Added element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | ADDED | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.6, App. B, App. C |
| E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Added data element to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and StudentSectionAssociation; removed from PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4, 2.5, 3.5, 6, 7.6 |
| E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised legislative reference | REVISED | 2.4, 3.4 |
| C061 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Revised code translations. Added code 5. | REVISED | 4 |
| C093 | PARENTAL-PERMISSION-CODE | Revised code translations. Deleted codes B and F. Added new code K | REVISED | 4 |
| C122 | ELIGIBILITY-PARTICIPATION-CODE | Revised code 9 of code table | REVISED | 4 |
| C165 | DISCIPLINARY-ACTION-REASON-CODE | Revised code 21. Deleted codes 33 and 34. | REVISED | 4 |
| C175 | BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | Revised code translations. | REVISED | 4 |
| C176 | ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | Revised code translations. | REVISED | 4 |
| C219 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | Added new code table. | NEW | 4 |
| C220 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY-CODE | Added new code table. | NEW | 4 |
| C221 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | Added new code table. | NEW | 4 |
| DC063 | GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | Deleted codes 01, 08, 09, 12, 13, 20, 22. | REVISED | 4 |
| DC143 | CLASSROOM-POSITION-TYPE | Added code 05. | REVISED | 4 |
| DC154 | ASSESSMENT-TITLE-CODE | Revised DC154 code table. | REVISED | 4 |
|  |  | Revised ECDS to use elements from the TSDS collection instead of PEIMS Submission 3 | REVISED | 10 |
|  |  | Added NEW Data Elements by Collection Spreadsheet to main 2019-2020 TEDS page | NEW |  |

| Final – 2020.1.1 | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | **PEIMS** | **TSDS** | **TEDS SECTIONS** |
|  |  | Revise all references to “Classroom Roster” to “Class Roster” | REVISED |  | CR | 1, 2.0, 2.1, 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 5 |
| \*\* | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |  | Dshbrds | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |  | Dshbrds | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| \*\* | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |  | Dshbrds | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |  | Dshbrds | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1, App. B, App. C |
| E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | Revised domain of values to 45-480. | REVISED | 3, 4 |  | 3.1 |
| E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |  | RFT | 2.1, 2.4, 3.1, 3.4, 6, 7.1, 7.6 |
|  |  | Added reference complex types LocalEducationAgencyReference and EducationOrgIdentificationCode to the ResidentialFacilityExtension complex type. | ADDED |  | RFT | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Revised location of element into the EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type within LocalEducationAgencyReference within ResidentialFacilityExtension | REVISED |  | RFT | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Revised XML Name from EducationalOrgIdentity to StateOrganizationId in the EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type within LocalEducationAgencyReference within ResidentialFacilityExtension | REVISED |  | RFT | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.1 |
| E0724 | SERVICE-ID | Removed from TSDS collection in.CourseOffering | REVISED | 3, 4 |  | 2.1, 3.1, 6, 7.3 |
| E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | SectionExtension complex type:  Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED |  | ECDS | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | SectionExtension complex type:  Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED |  | ECDS | 2.1, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3 |
| E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS in the SectionIdentity Complex Type within TeacherSectionAssociationExtension and StudentSectionAssociation Complex Types | REVISED | 3, 4 | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.6, 7.7 |
| E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory in the following complex types:   * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | ADDED |  | CR,  Dshbrds  ECDS | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.10, App. B, App. C |
| E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS in SectionExtension, TeacherSectionAssociationExtension, and StudentSectionAssociation Complex Types | REVISED | 3, 4 | CR,  Dshbrds  ECDS | 2.1, 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 3.1, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 6, 7.3, 7.6, 7.7 |
| E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory in the following complex types:   * Grade * AttendanceEvent | ADDED |  | CR,  Dshbrds  ECDS | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.10, App. B, App. C |
| E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Added data element to TSDS collection as Optional in the following complex types:   * AssessmentExtension | ADDED |  | CR,  Dshbrds  ECDS | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.10, App. B, App. C |
| E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | Removed from TSDS collection in the SectionIdentity Complex type within the following Complex Types:   * TeacherSectionAssociationExtension * StudentSectionAssociation * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | REMOVED |  | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 2.6, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 3.6, 6, 7.6, 7.7, 7.8, 7.10, 7.12, App. B, App. C |
| E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | Removed from TSDS collection in the SectionIdentity Complex type within the following Complex Types:   * TeacherSectionAssociationExtension * StudentSectionAssociation * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | REMOVED |  | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 2.6, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 3.6, 6, 7.6, 7.7, 7.8, 7.10, 7.12, App. B, App. C |
| E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Removed from TSDS collection in the SectionIdentity Complex type within the following Complex Types:   * TeacherSectionAssociationExtension * StudentSectionAssociation * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | REMOVED |  | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 2.6, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 3.6, 6, 7.6, 7.7, 7.8, 7.10, 7.12, App. B, App. C |
| E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | Removed from TSDS collection in the SectionIdentity Complex type within the following Complex Types:   * TeacherSectionAssociationExtension * StudentSectionAssociation * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | REMOVED |  | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 2.6, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 3.6, 6, 7.6, 7.7, 7.8, 7.10, 7.12, App. B, App. C |
| E1368 | LOCATION | Removed from TSDS collection in the SectionIdentity Complex type within the following Complex Types:   * TeacherSectionAssociationExtension * StudentSectionAssociation * Grade * AttendanceEvent * AssessmentExtension | REMOVED |  | CR,  Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.3, 2.4, 2.5, 2.6, 3.3, 3.4, 3.5, 3.6, 6, 7.6, 7.7, 7.8, 7.10, 7.12, App. B, App. C |
| E0703 | FIRST-NAME | Revised Domain of Values to align with XSD  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat the Domain of Values. | REVISED | 1, 3, 4 | CR, Dshbrds,  ECDS, RFT, SPPI-14 | 3.3, 3.4, 6 |
| E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | Revised Domain of Values to align with XSD  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat the Domain of Values. | REVISED | 1, 3, 4 | CR, Dshbrds,  ECDS, RFT, SPPI-14 | 3.3, 3.4, 6 |
| E0705 | LAST-NAME | Revised Domain of Values to align with XSD  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat the Domain of Values. | REVISED | 1, 3, 4 | CR, Dshbrds,  ECDS, RFT, SPPI-14 | 3.3, 3.4, 6 |
| E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | Corrected inconsistencies between TEDS sections for this element on the StudentExtension complex type. Removed indications that this element is Mandatory for the TSDS collection or that it is for Potential Future Use. | REVISED |  | Dshbrds,  ECDS | 2.4, 3.4, 7.4, 7.5, App. B, App. C |
| E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | Moved data element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED |  | Dshbrds | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.18 |
| E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | Revised element from being Mandatory to Optional for TSDS on the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED |  | Dshbrds | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.18 |
| E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | Moved data element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED |  | Dshbrds | 2.4, 3.4, 6, 7.18 |
|  |  | Revised Prekindergarten submission due date and Private Prekindergarten application deadline for Business Partner Directory | REVISED |  | ECDS | 10 |
|  |  | Removed data elements that are mandatory for the ODS but are not used by ECDS | REVISED |  | ECDS | 10 |

# **TSDS TEDS 2019-2020 Description of Changes by Section – Interchange – Complex Type**

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Data Elements by Collection Spreadsheet (NEW)**

| **VERSION** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** |
| --- | --- |
| 2020.1.0 | Added Data Elements by Collection Spreadsheet to TEDS 2019-2020 main page. |
| 2020.1.1 | Updated to reflect relevant changes from Final – 2020.1.1 Summary above. |

# **Section 1 – Data Submission Specifications and Responsibilities**

| **VERSION** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** |
| --- | --- |
| 2020.0.0 | 2019-2020 - Submission and Resubmission timelines chart was updated. |
| 2020.0.0 | Residential Facility (RF) Tracker added to submission descriptions. |
| 2020.0.0 | SPPI-14 added to submission descriptions. |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension has been added to the Interchange Schemas with Associated Complex Types Chart. |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension has been added to the Interchange Schemas with Associated Complex Types Chart. |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension has been added to the Data Category with Associated Complex Types Chart. |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension has been added to the Data Category with Associated Complex Types Chart. |
| 2020.0.0 | 2019-2020 - Submission and Resubmission timelines chart for Extended Year (Submission 4), ECDS, RF Tracker, and SPPI-14. *Updated on 12/10/2018* |
| 2020.1.0 | 2019-2020 - Submission and Resubmission timelines chart for Extended Year (Submission 4), ECDS, RF Tracker, and SPPI-14. Added Class Roster Collection, Added Submission and Resubmission timeline by Date table, updated language in Section 1. *Updated on 3/19/2019* |
| 2020.1.1 | Revised all references from “Classroom Roster” to “Class Roster” |
| 2020.1.1 | Revised ECDS Prekindergarten Submission due date for LEAs and Private Prekindergarten Organizations from July 16, 2020 to June 18, 2020 |
| 2020.1.1 | Revised ECDS Prekindergarten application deadline for BPD (Business Partner Directory) Org number from June 26, 2020 to May 28, 2020 |

# **Section 2 – Data Submission Requirements**

| **Section 2.0 – Education Organization Category** | |
| --- | --- |
| 2020.1.0 | Updated Data Submission Purpose information for ECDS, RF Tracker, SPPI-14, and Class Roster. |

| Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10005 – EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1086 | EDUCATION-SERVICE-CENTER-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-ProgramsOfStudy | Added sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | TX-ProgramOfStudy | Added element to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0213 | DISTRICT-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephon eNumberType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationServiceCenterReference | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1289 | ESC-SERVICE-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1521 | LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE | TX-LEACategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1290 | ESC-PEIMS-ID | TX-ESCPEIMSId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1291 | ESC-GEOGRAPHICAL-LOCATION-ID | TX-ESCGeographicalLocationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1583 | FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK | TX-FamilyEngagementPlanLink | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicatorCode | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELOS | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELO | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | TX-CampusEnrollmentType | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0267 | CAMPUS-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephoneNumberType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | GradesOffered | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1353 | CAMPUS-GRADES-OFFERED | GradeLevel | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | SchoolCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1358 | CAMPUS-CATEGORIES | SchoolCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1354 | CAMPUS-TYPE | SchoolType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10025 – ResidentialFacilityExtension Complex Type (NEW) | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added data element to new complex type. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to new complex type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Added new element to new complex type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Deleted element from complex type. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised data element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizaitonId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganzationId | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | LocalEducationAgencyReference | Added reference sub-complex type to ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyReference within ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised location of element into the EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type within LocalEducationAgencyReference | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from EducationalOrgIdentity to StateOrganizationId | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 – CourseOffering Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Added data element to TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Removed from TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 2.3 – Staff Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1088 | STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0505 | STAFF-ID | ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex type | StaffIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Name | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TX-LEAReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0706 | GENERATION-CODE | TX-GenerationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0004 | SEX-CODE | TX-Sex | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1064 | HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE | TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Race | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1059 | AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE-CODE | TX-AmericanIndianAlaskaNative | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1060 | ASIAN-CODE | TX-Asian | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1061 | BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE | TX-BlackAfricanAmerican | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1062 | NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC-ISLANDER-CODE | TX-NativeHawaiianPacificIslander | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1063 | WHITE-CODE | TX-White | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1073 | STAFF-TYPE-CODE | TX-StaffTypeCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension; Added to TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0730 | HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-HighestDegreeLevel | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1581 | PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT | TX-PKTeacherRequirement | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. Added to TSDS. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffReference | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StateUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationOrganizationReference | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0760 | PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED | TX-PercentDayEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0160 | NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED | TX-NumberDaysEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | TX-ClassRole | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0721 | ROLE-ID | TX-StaffRole | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 2.4 – Student Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | TX-ResidentialFacilityIndicator | Added new element to StudentExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertifications | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications to the StudentExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertification | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification to the StudentExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-DateCertEarned | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | TX-PostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-HomeLanguage | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AtRiskStudent | Revised legislative reference in definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | EconomicDisadvantage | Removed Y from TSDS Mandatory column. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicator | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELOS | Added new sub-complex type to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELO | Added new sub-complex type to TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added existing data element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | TX-ELOParticipationDays | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1042 | BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-Bilingual | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1043 | ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-ESL | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | TX-AlternativeLanguageProgram | Added new data element to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type (NEW) | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StudentReference | Added Reference Complex Type StudentReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentity | Added sub-complex type StudentIdentity to StudentReference Reference Complex Type within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | ResidentialFacilityReference | Added Reference Complex Type ResidentialFacilityReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity to ResidentialFacilityReference within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | TX-DateEnteredRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | TX-DateExitedRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-RFStudent | Added sub-complex type TX-RFStudent to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | TX-AttendanceZoneCampus | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | TX-EducatedAtResidentialFacility | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | TX-SurrogateParentAssigned | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | TX-NumberOtherStudentsAssignedSameSurrogateParent | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-ResidentialFacilityStudentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollmentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-PriorInstructionalSettingCode | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised data element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Removed element from StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | EntryGradeLevel | Added data element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* |  |  | Reference Complex Type StudentReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* |  |  | Complex Type StudentIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* |  |  | Reference Complex Type EducationOrganizationReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* |  |  | Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateSpEd | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-InstructionalSetting | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Disabilities | Complex Type TX-Disabilities within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities | Added new element to be reported 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0834 | SECONDARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-SecondaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0835 | TERTIARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-TertiaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SpecialEdServices | Complex Type TX-SpecialEdServices within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateServices | Added new element to be reported on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0997 | ASSISTIVE-TECH-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AssistiveTechnology | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0838 | AUDIOLOGICAL-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-AudiologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0840 | COUNSELING-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-CounselingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0900 | EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE | TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1040 | INTERPRETING-SERVICES-TYPE-CODE | TX-InterpretingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0841 | MEDICAL-DIAGNOSTIC-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-MedicalDiagnosticServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0843 | OCCUPATIONAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-OccupationalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0844 | ORIENT-MOBILITY-TRNG-IND-CODE | TX-OrientationMobilityTraining | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0845 | PHYSICAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-PhysicalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0899 | PRESCHL-PROG-CHLDRN-WITH-DISAB-IND-CD | TX-PreschlPrgmChildDisabilities | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0846 | PSYCHOLOGICAL-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-PsychologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0847 | RECREATION-IND-CODE | TX-Recreation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0833 | REG-DAY-SCH-PROG-DEAF-CODE | TX-RegDaySchProgDeaf | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0848 | SCHOOL-HEALTH-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SchoolHealthServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0849 | SOCIAL-WORK-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SocialWorkServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0857 | SPEECH-THERAPY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-SpeechTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0851 | TRANSPORTATION-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-Transportation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1078 | PK-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-PKProgramTypeIndicator | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1079 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1080 | SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Added to TSDS in CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Added to TSDS in CourseCOde complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Revised element from being Mandatory to Optional for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 44425 – DisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 46010 – StudentReference Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 47010 – Grade Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgement  Indicators | Deleted data element from the StudentGraduationProgram  Extension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1596 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 49010 – Parent Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 2.5 – Campus Course Section Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1. | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 2.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | TX-ClassRole | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0721 | ROLE-ID | TX-StaffRole | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type, and removed from Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 2.6 – Assessment Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 60010 – AssessmentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Optional. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

# **Section 3 – Description of Data Elements**

| Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10005 – EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1086 | EDUCATION-SERVICE-CENTER-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1104 | RATING-DATE | RatingDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-ProgramsOfStudy | Added sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | TX-ProgramOfStudy | Added element to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0213 | DISTRICT-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephon eNumberType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationServiceCenterReference | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1289 | ESC-SERVICE-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1521 | LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE | TX-LEACategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1290 | ESC-PEIMS-ID | TX-ESCPEIMSId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1291 | ESC-GEOGRAPHICAL-LOCATION-ID | TX-ESCGeographicalLocationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1583 | FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK | TX-FamilyEngagementPlanLink | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1104 | RATING-DATE | RatingDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicatorCode | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELOS | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELO | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | TX-CampusEnrollmentType | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0267 | CAMPUS-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephoneNumberType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | GradesOffered | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1353 | CAMPUS-GRADES-OFFERED | GradeLevel | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | SchoolCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1358 | CAMPUS-CATEGORIES | SchoolCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1354 | CAMPUS-TYPE | SchoolType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay | Revised domain of values to 45-480. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10025 – ResidentialFacilityExtension Complex Type (NEW) | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to new complex type. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to new complex type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Added new element to new complex type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Deleted element from complex type. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganzationId | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | LocalEducationAgencyReference | Added reference sub-complex type to ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyReference within ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised location of element into the EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type within LocalEducationAgencyReference | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from EducationalOrgIdentity to StateOrganizationId | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 – CourseOffering Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Added data element to TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Removed from TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – CalendarDateExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1168 | CALENDAR-DATE | Date | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – GradingPeriod Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1262 | GRADING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1263 | GRADING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – ReportingPeriodExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1568 | REPORTING-PERIOD-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.1 – Education Organization Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10200 – Session Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1371 | SESSION-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1372 | SESSION-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 3.3 – Staff Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1207 | CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE | CredentialIssuanceDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1208 | CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE | CredentialExpirationDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1088 | STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0505 | STAFF-ID | ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex type | StaffIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Name | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TX-LEAReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0706 | GENERATION-CODE | TX-GenerationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0004 | SEX-CODE | TX-Sex | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1064 | HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE | TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Race | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1059 | AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE-CODE | TX-AmericanIndianAlaskaNative | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1060 | ASIAN-CODE | TX-Asian | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1061 | BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE | TX-BlackAfricanAmerican | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1062 | NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC-ISLANDER-CODE | TX-NativeHawaiianPacificIslander | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1063 | WHITE-CODE | TX-White | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1073 | STAFF-TYPE-CODE | TX-StaffTypeCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension; Added to TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0730 | HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-HighestDegreeLevel | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1581 | PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT | TX-PKTeacherRequirement | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. Added to TSDS. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastSurname | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1244 | HIRE-DATE | HireDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1245 | EMPLOYMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffReference | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StateUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationOrganizationReference | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0760 | PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED | TX-PercentDayEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0160 | NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED | TX-NumberDaysEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30090 – StaffResponsibilitiesExtension | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1604 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-1 | TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek1 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1605 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 | TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek2 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1606 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-3 | TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek3 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1607 | NUMBER-DAYS-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 | TX-NumberDaysTaughtWeek4 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1608 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-1 | TX-NumberMinutesTaughtWeek1 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1609 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-2 | TX-NumberMinutesTaughtWeek2 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1610 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-3 | TX-NumberMinutesTaughtWeek3 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1611 | NUMBER-MINUTES-TAUGHT-WEEK-4 | TX-NumberMinutesTaughtWeek4 | Added special instructions to data element. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 – StaffEducationOrgAssignmentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1381 | POSITION-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1382 | POSITION-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | | UniqueSectionCode | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | | BeginDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | | EndDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | | TX-ClassRole | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | | TX-CourseSequence | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0721 | ROLE-ID | | TX-StaffRole | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30310 – TeacherExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1207 | CREDENTIAL-ISSUANCE-DATE | CredentialIssuanceDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1208 | CREDENTIAL-EXPIRATION-DATE | CredentialExpirationDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | 2020.1.0 |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | 2020.1.0 |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | 2020.1.0 |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastSurname | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.3 – Staff Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30310 – LeaveEvent Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1281 | LEAVE-EVENT-DATE | EventDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 3.4 – Student Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1166 | DATE-ENTERED-US | DateEnteredUS | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1409 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1410 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1420 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1421 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | TX-ResidentialFacilityIndicator | Added new element to StudentExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertifications | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications to the StudentExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertification | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification to the StudentExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-DateCertEarned | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | TX-PostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Added data element to StudentExtension within the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-HomeLanguage | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AtRiskStudent | Revised legislative reference in definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | EconomicDisadvantage | Removed check from TSDS Mandatory column.  Removed check from Potential Future Use column. | REVISED | TEDS |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1434 | ENTRY-DATE | EntryDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1439 | EXIT-WITHDRAW-DATE | ExitWithdrawDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicator | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELOS | Added new sub-complex type to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELO | Added new sub-complex type to TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added existing data element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | TX-ELOParticipationDays | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1042 | BILINGUAL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-Bilingual | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1043 | ESL-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-ESL | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | TX-AlternativeLanguageProgram | Added new data element to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentProgramAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentBilingualProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 – StudentESLProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type (NEW) | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StudentReference | Added Reference Complex Type StudentReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentity | Added sub-complex type StudentIdentity to StudentReference Reference Complex Type within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | ResidentailFacilityReference | Added Reference Complex Type ResidentialFacilityReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity to ResidentialFacilityReference within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | TX-DateEnteredRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | TX-DateExitedRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-RFStudent | Added sub-complex type TX-RFStudent to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | TX-AttendanceZoneCampus | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | TX-EducatedAtResidentialFacility | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | TX-SurrogateParentAssigned | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | TX-NumberOtherStudentsAssignedSameSurrogateParent | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-ResidentialFacilityStudentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollmentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-PriorInstructionalSettingCode | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised data element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Removed element from StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | EntryGradeLevel | Added data element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40203 – SchoolLeaverExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0791 | DATE-OF-GRADUATION | TX-DateOfGraduation | Update Domain of Values from yyyy=2017-2018 to yyyy=2018-2019 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StudentReference | Reference Complex Type StudentReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentity | Complex Type StudentIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationOrganizationReference | Reference Complex Type EducationOrganizationReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateSpEd | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-InstructionalSetting | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Disabilities | Complex Type TX-Disabilities within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type added to Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0834 | SECONDARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-SecondaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0835 | TERTIARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-TertiaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 |  | Complex Type | TX-SpecialEdServices | Revised Complex Type TX-SpecialEdServices within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateServices | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0997 | ASSISTIVE-TECH-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AssistiveTechnology | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0838 | AUDIOLOGICAL-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-AudiologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0840 | COUNSELING-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-CounselingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0900 | EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE | TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1040 | INTERPRETING-SERVICES-TYPE-CODE | TX-InterpretingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0841 | MEDICAL-DIAGNOSTIC-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-MedicalDiagnosticServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0843 | OCCUPATIONAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-OccupationalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0844 | ORIENT-MOBILITY-TRNG-IND-CODE | TX-OrientationMobilityTraining | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0845 | PHYSICAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-PhysicalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0899 | PRESCHL-PROG-CHLDRN-WITH-DISAB-IND-CD | TX-PreschlPrgmChildDisabilities | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0846 | PSYCHOLOGICAL-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-PsychologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0847 | RECREATION-IND-CODE | TX-Recreation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0833 | REG-DAY-SCH-PROG-DEAF-CODE | TX-RegDaySchProgDeaf | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0848 | SCHOOL-HEALTH-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SchoolHealthServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0849 | SOCIAL-WORK-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SocialWorkServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0857 | SPEECH-THERAPY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-SpeechTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0851 | TRANSPORTATION-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-Transportation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41169 – StudentCTEProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 41461 – StudentTitleIPartAProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1429 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1430 | STUDENT-PROGRAM-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 42520 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1156 | ATTENDANCE-EVENT-DATE | EventDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD | |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Added to TSDS in CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Added to TSDS in CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Revised element from being Mandatory to Optional for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 43415 – StudentAcademicRecord Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1395 | PROJECTED-GRADUATION-DATE | ProjectedGraduationDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 43415 – StudentSchoolAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1044 | LAST-DATE-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-LastDateOfEnrollment | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1434 | ENTRY-DATE | EntryDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1439 | EXIT-WITHDRAW-DATE | ExitWithdrawDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1078 | PK-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-PKProgramTypeIndicator | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1079 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1080 | SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 44425 – DisciplineIncident Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1226 | INCIDENT-DATE | IncidentDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 44425 – DisciplineActionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1035 | DATE-OF-DISCIPLINARY-ACTION | DisciplineDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 44425 – DisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 45435 – RestraintEventExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1034 | DATE-OF-RESTRAINT-EVENT | EventDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 46010 – StudentReference Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 46010 – StudentAssessment Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1396 | ADMINISTRATION-DATE | AdministrationDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1397 | ADMINISTRATION-END-DATE | AdministrationEndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 47010 – Grade Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgement  Indicators | Deleted data element from the StudentGraduationProgram  Extension Complex Type | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1596 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondary  Certification  Licensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowled  gementIndicators within StudentGraduation  ProgramExtension. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1920-2019 to yyyy=1921-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1166 | DATE-ENTERED-US | DateEnteredUS | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=1919-2019 to yyyy=1920-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1409 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1410 | STUDENT-CHARACTERISTIC-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1420 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1421 | STUDENT-INDICATOR-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0895 | HOME-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-HomeLanguage | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E1590 | STUDENT-LANGUAGE-CODE | TX-StudentLanguageCode | Revised definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.0 | E0919 | AT-RISK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AtRiskStudent | Revised legislative reference in definition. | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.4 – Student Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 49010 – Parent Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Field length from 75 to 60. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Revised Domain of Values  from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space]  to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space]  Revised Special Instructions to no longer repeat Domain of Values. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.5 –Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1069 | STUDENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1070 | STUDENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.5 – Campus Course Section Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | TX-ClassRole | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0721 | ROLE-ID | TX-StaffRole | Added to TSDS in TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type and removed from Sub 3. | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 3.6 – Assessment Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 60010 – AssessmentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1134 | ASSESSMENT-REVISION-DATE | RevisionDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Optional. | ADDED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.6 – Assessment Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 60010 – AssessmentPeriodDescriptor Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1152 | ASSESSMENT-PERIOD-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1153 | ASSESSMENT-PERIOD-DESCRIPTOR-END-DATE | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| Section 3.7– Cohort Category | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 70010 – StaffCohortAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1378 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STAFF-COHORT | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1378 | END-DATE-OF-STAFF-COHORT | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

| **Section 3.7– Cohort Category** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 70010 – StudentCohortAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **ACTION** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.0.0 | E1411 | BEGIN-DATE-OF-STUDENT-COHORT | BeginDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.0.0 | E1412 | END-DATE-OF-STUDENT-COHORT | EndDate | Revised Domain of Values from yyyy=2018-2019 to yyyy=2019-2020 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |

# **Section 4 – Description of Codes**

Change Log – Section 4 can be found at:

<http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2020F/2020.1.0_Section_4_Change_Log_March_2019.docx>

# **Section 5 – Business Rules and Validations**

Change Log – Section 5 can be found at:

[http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2020F/2020.1.0\_Section\_5\_Change\_Log\_March\_2019.docx](http://castro.tea.state.tx.us/tsds/teds/2020F/2020.1.0_Section_5_Change_Log_March_2019.docx%20)

NEW = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to TEDS

ADDED = this indicates that the element/code table/code is new to the interchange/code table but not to TEDS

REVISED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been updated in TEDS

DELETED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been deleted from TEDS

REMOVED = this indicates that the data element/code table/code has been removed from an interchange/element/code table or collection

# **Section 6 – XML / XSD Schemas**

| Section 6 – Ed-Fi Core Schema | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – Ed-Fi Core Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentParentExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | Parent | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | Parent | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | Parent | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – Ed-Fi Core Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | TeacherExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | TeacherExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | TeacherExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – Ed-Fi Core Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentAssessment | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentReference | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentReference | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentReference | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) length from 75 to 60 characters | REVISED |

| Section 6 – TX-Core-ExtensionSchema | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeEducationOrganizationExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | SchoolExtension | Added new element EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicatorCode) for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | SchoolExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-SchoolELOS for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | SchoolExtension TX-SchoolELOS | Added new sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within the SchoolExtension for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | SchoolExtension TX-SchoolELOS  TX-SchoolELO | Added the following new elements for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4:   * ELO-TYPE-CODE (TX-ELOType) * ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY (TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay) * ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator) * ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOMentoringIndicator) * ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOTutoringIndicator) * ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator) * ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator) * ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator) | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Added new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Added new element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Added new element NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | DISTRICT-ID revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.0 | EducationServiceCenter | Removed the following from the complex type:   * EDUCATION-SERVICE-CENTER-NAME (Name of Institution) * OrganizationCategories complex type * ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY (OrganizationCategory) | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | LocalEducationAgency | Revised FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK (TX-FamilyEngagementPlanLink) to be collected for TSDS for use by ECDS. Removed this element from being collected for PEIMS submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | LocalEducationAgency | Added new sub-complex type TX-ProgramsOfStudy for PEIMS submission 1 | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | LocalEducationAgency | Added new element PROGRAM-OF-STUDY (TX-ProgramOfStudy) for PEIMS submission 1. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | LocalEducationAgency | Removed the following from the complex type:   * EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM (IdentificationSystem) * DISTRICT-NAME (NameOfInstitution) * OrganizationCategories complex type * ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY (OrganizationCategory) * Address complex type * ADDRESS-TYPE (AddressType) * STREET-NUMBER-NAME (StreetNumberName) * APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER (ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber) * BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER (BuildingSiteNumber) * CITY (City) * STATE-ABBREVIATION (StateAbbreviation) * POSTAL-CODE (PostalCode) * NAME-OF-COUNTRY (NameOfCountry) * COUNTRY-CODE (CountryCode) * Telephone eomplex type * INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE (InstitutionTelephoneNumberType) * TELEPHONE-NUMBER (TelephoneNumber) * CHARTER-STATUS (CharterStatus) * EducationalServiceCenterReference complex type * EducationalOrgIdentity complex type * ESC-SERVICE-ID (StateOrganizationId) * LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE (TX-LEACategory) * ESC-PEIMS-ID (TX-ESCPEIMSId * ESC-GEOGRAPHICAL-LOCATION-ID (TX-ESCGeographicalLocationId) | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | SchoolExtension | Added new element CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE (TX-CampusEnrollmentType) for PEIMS submission 1. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | SchoolExtension | Removed the following from the complex type:   * EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM (IdentificationSystem) * CAMPUS-NAME (NameOfInstitution) * OrganizationCategories complex type * ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY (OrganizationCategory) * Address complex type * ADDRESS-TYPE (AddressType) * STREET-NUMBER-NAME (StreetNumberName) * APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER (ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber) * BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER (BuildingSiteNumber) * CITY (City) * STATE-ABBREVIATION (StateAbbreviation) * POSTAL-CODE (PostalCode) * NAME-OF-COUNTRY (NameOfCountry) * COUNTRY-CODE (CountryCode) * Telephone eomplex type * INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE (InstitutionTelephoneNumberType) * TELEPHONE-NUMBER (TelephoneNumber) * GradesOffered complex type * CAMPUS-GRADES-OFFERED (GradeLevel) * SchoolCateogories complex type * CAMPUS-CATEGORIES (SchoolCategory) * CAMPUS-TYPE (SchoolType) * CHARTER-STATUS (CharterStatus) | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Deleted element NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING for RF Tracker Core Collection. | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Revised element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID (TX-ResidentialFacilityId) length from 9 to 6. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | LocalEducationAgencyExtension | Removed the following from the complex type:   * EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type * EDUCATION-ORG-ID (ID) | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | SchoolExtension | Removed the following from the complex type:   * EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type * EDUCATION-ORG-ID (ID) | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Revised element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Added reference sub-complex type LocalEducationAgencyReference for the RF Tracker collection. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | ResidentialFacilityExtension | Added reference sub-complex type EducationalOrgIdentity within LocalEducationAgencyReference for the RF Tracker collection. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | ResidentialFacilityExtension LocalEducationAgencyReference EducationalOrgIdentity | Moved DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) into this reference complex type. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeEducationOrgCalendar | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | CourseOffering | Added element SERVICE-ID (ID) to TSDS collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | SectionExtension | Added the following elements to the TSDS collection:   * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) * NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE (TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | SectionExtension | Added the following elements to the to TSDS collection and removed them from PEIMS submission 3:   * PK-CURRICULA (TX-PKCurricula) * HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR (TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator) * STUDENT-INSTRUCTION (TX-StudentInstruction) * PK-SCHOOL-TYPE (TX-PKSchoolType) * PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE (TX-ProgramEvaluationType | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | CourseOffering | Removed element SERVICE-ID (ID) from TSDS collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | SectionExtension | Revised element COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) to make it Mandatory for TSDS. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | SectionExtension | Revised element STUDENT-INSTRUCTION (TX-StudentInstruction):   * length from 2 to 35, * code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | SectionExtension | Revised element PK-SCHOOL-TYPE (TX-PKSchoolType):   * length from 2 to 50, * code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension | Added new element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR for PEIMS submission 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications | Added new sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within the StudentExtension for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications TX-IndustryCertification | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-DateCertEarned) for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications TX-IndustryCertification | Added new element POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentParentExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension | Added new element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR for PEIMS submission 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications | Added new sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within the StudentExtension for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications TX-IndustryCertification | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-DateCertEarned) for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentExtension TX-IndustryCertifications TX-IndustryCertification | Added new element POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE for PEIMS submissions 1 and 3. | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | Parent | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | Parent | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | Parent | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | Added new complex type StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | StudentReference reference complex type revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension StudentReference | StudentIdentity sub-complex type revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension StudentReference StudentIdentity | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | Added reference complex type ResidentialFacilityReference for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension ResidentialFacilityReference | Added reference complex type EducationalOrgIdentity to ResidentialFacilityReference reference complex type for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension ResidentialFacilityReference EducationalOrgIdentity | Added new element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | Added new element DATE-ENTERED-RF for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | Added new element DATE-EXITED-RF for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-RFStudent for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent) for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT revised to be reported for RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS for RF Tracker Core Collection | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH for RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added new element PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE for RF Tracker Core Collection | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentGraduationProgramExtension | Deleted sub-complex type TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators from PEIMS submission 1. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentGraduationProgramExtension TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | Deleted FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE from PEIMS submission 1. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentGraduationProgramExtension  TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | Deleted SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE from PEIMS submission 1. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentGraduationProgramExtension  TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | Deleted THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE from PEIMS submission 1. | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentSchoolAssociation | Added the following elements to the TSDS collection:   * PK-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE (TX-PKProgramTypeIndicator) * PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE (TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource) * SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE (TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Removed GRADE-LEVEL-CODE (TX-GradeLevel) from complex type | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension TX-RFStudent | Added ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE (EntryGradeLevel) to the TSDS collection. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension ResidentialFacilityReference | Revised RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID (TX-ResidentialFacilityId) length from 9 to 6. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentSectionAssociation | Added the following elements to the TSDS collection:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSecitionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension ResidentialFacilityReference | Revised RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentSectionAssociation | Revised the following elements to be Mandatory for TSDS:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentSectionAssociation | Removed the following elements from the TSDS collection:   * LOCAL-COURSE-CODE (LocalCourseCode) * SCHOOL-YEAR (SchoolYear) * SECTION-TERM (Term) * CLASS-PERIOD (ClassPeriodName) * LOCATION (Location) | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffExtension | Revised the following elements to no longer apply to PEIMS submission 3:   * TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID (StaffUniqueStateId) * StaffIdentificationCode complex type * STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM (IdentificationSystem) * STAFF-ID (ID) * Name complex type * FIRST-NAME (FirstName) * MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) * LAST-NAME (LastSurname) * DATE-OF-BIRTH (BirthDate) * TX-LEAReference complex type * EducationalOrgIdentity complex type * DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) * GENERATION-CODE (TX-GenerationCode) * SEX-CODE (TX-Sex) * HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE (TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity) * TX-Race complex type * AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE-CODE (TX-AmericanIndianAlaskaNative) * ASIAN-CODE (TX-Asian) * BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE (TX-BlackAfricanAmerican) * NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC-ISLANDER-CODE (TX-NativeHawaiianPacificIslander) * WHITE-CODE (TX-White) * STAFF-TYPE-CODE (TX-StaffTypeCode) * HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE (TX-HighestDegreeLevel) * YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT (TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict) * TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE (TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience) * PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT (TX-PKTeacherRequirement) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffExtension | Added the following elements to the TSDS collection:   * STAFF-TYPE-CODE (TX-StaffTypeCode) * PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT (TX-PKTeacherRequirement) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | Revised the following elements to no longer apply to PEIMS submission 3:   * StaffReference complex type * StaffIdentity complex type * TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID (StaffUniqueStateId) * EducationOrganizationReference complex type * EducationalOrgIdentity * DISTRICT-ID (StateOrganizationId) * PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED (TX-PercentDayEmployed) * NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED (TX-NumberDaysEmployed) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | TeacherSectionAssociationExtension | Revised the following elements to no longer apply to PEIMS submission 3:   * TeacherReference complex type * StaffIdentity complex type * TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID (StaffUniqueStateId) * SectionReference complex type * SectionIdentity complex type * CAMPUS-ID (StateOrganizationId) * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE (BeginDate) * ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE (EndDate) * CLASS-ROLE (TX-ClassRole) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) * ROLE-ID (TX-StaffRole) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | TeacherSectionAssociationExtension | Added the following elements to the TSDS collection:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) * ROLE-ID (TX-StaffRole) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StaffExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StaffExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StaffExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | TeacherExtension | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | TeacherExtension | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | TeacherExtension | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | TeacherSectionAssociation | Revised the following elements to be Mandatory for TSDS:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | TeacherSectionAssociation | Removed the following elements from the TSDS collection:   * LOCAL-COURSE-CODE (LocalCourseCode) * SCHOOL-YEAR (SchoolYear) * SECTION-TERM (Term) * CLASS-PERIOD (ClassPeriodName) * LOCATION (Location) | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | AttendanceEvent | Added the following elements as Mandatory for the TSDS collection:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | AttendanceEvent | Removed the following elements from the TSDS collection:   * LOCAL-COURSE-CODE (LocalCourseCode) * SCHOOL-YEAR (SchoolYear) * SECTION-TERM (Term) * CLASS-PERIOD (ClassPeriodName) * LOCATION (Location) | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension | Removed PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE. | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension | Removed MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE. | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociationExtension | Removed LEP-INDICATOR-CODE. | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentGradeExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.1 | Grade | Added the following elements as Mandatory for the TSDS collection:   * CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) * COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | Grade | Removed the following elements from the TSDS collection:   * LOCAL-COURSE-CODE (LocalCourseCode) * SCHOOL-YEAR (SchoolYear) * SECTION-TERM (Term) * CLASS-PERIOD (ClassPeriodName) * LOCATION (Location) | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentProgramExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension | Added new element EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE for PEIMS submission 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension | Added new sub-complex type TX-StudentELOS for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension TX-StudentELOS | Added new sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension TX-StudentELOS TX-StudentELO | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT revised to be reported for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentProgramExtension  TX-StudentELOS TX-StudentELO | Added the following new elements for PEIMS submissions 3 and 4:   * ELO-TYPE-CODE (TX-ELOType) * ELO-PARTICIPATION -DAYS (TX-ELOParticipationDays) * ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator) * ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOMentoringIndicator) * ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOTutoringIndicator) * ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator) * ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator) * ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator) | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | StudentReference reference complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension StudentReference | StudentIdentity complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension StudentReference StudentIdentity | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | EducationOrganizationReference reference complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | EducationalOrgIdentity reference complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension EducationOrganizationReference EducationalOrgIdentity | DISTRICT-ID revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateSpEd) for PEIMS submission 1, 3, and RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE (TX-InstructionalSetting) revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-MultiplyDisabled) revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | TX-Disabilities sub-complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension TX-Disabilities | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities) for PEIMS submission 1, 3, and RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension  TX-Disabilities | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE (TX-PrimaryDisability) revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension TX-Disabilities | SECONDARY-DISABILITY-CODE (TX-SecondaryDisability) revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension TX-Disabilities | TERTIARY-DISABILITY-CODE (TX-TertiaryDisability) revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension | TX-SpecialEdServices sub-complex type revised to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension TX-SpecialEdServices | Added new element EFFECTIVE-DATE (TX-EffectiveDateServices) for PEIMS submission 1, 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension TX-SpecialEdServices | Revised the following elements to be reported for PEIMS submission 3 and RF Tracker Core Collection:   * ASSISTIVE-TECH-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-AssistiveTechnology) * AUDIOLOGICAL-SERV-IND-CODE (TX-AudiologicalServices) * COUNSELING-SERVICES-IND-CODE (TX-CounselingServices) * EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE (TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention) * INTERPRETING-SERVICES-TYPE-CODE (TX-InterpretingServices) * MEDICAL-DIAGNOSTIC-SERV-IND-CODE (TX-MedicalDiagnosticServices) * OCCUPATIONAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE (TX-OccupationalTherapy) * ORIENT-MOBILITY-TRNG-IND-CODE (TX-OrientationMobilityTraining) * PHYSICAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE (TX-PhysicalTherapy) * PRESCHL-PROG-CHLDRN-WITH-DISAB-IND-CODE (TX-PreschlPrgmChildDisabilities) * PSYCHOLOGICAL-SERVICES-IND-CODE (TX-PsychologicalServices) * RECREATION-IND-CODE (TX-Recreation) * REG-DAY-SCH-PROG-DEAF-CODE (TX-RegDaySchProgDeaf) * SCHOOL-HEALTH-SERVICES-IND-CODE (TX-SchoolHealthServices) * SOCIAL-WORK-SERVICES-IND-CODE (TX-SocialWorkServices) * SPEECH-THERAPY-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-SpeechTherapy) * TRANSPORTATION-INDICATOR-CODE (TX-Transportation) | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | StudentProgramExtension | Added new element ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE (TX-AlternativeLanguageProgram) for PEIMS submission 1. | NEW |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeAssessmentMetadata | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | AssessmentExtension | Added CLASS-ID-NUMBER (UniqueSectionCode) for the TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | AssessmentExtension | Added COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE (TX-CourseSequence) for the TSDS collection as Optional. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | AssessmentExtension | Removed the following elements from the TSDS collection:   * LOCAL-COURSE-CODE (LocalCourseCode) * SCHOOL-YEAR (SchoolYear) * SECTION-TERM (Term) * CLASS-PERIOD (ClassPeriodName) * LOCATION (Location) | REMOVED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentAssessment | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentReference | Revised FIRST-NAME (FirstName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentReference | Revised MIDDLE-NAME (MiddleName) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | StudentReference | Revised LAST-NAME (LastSurname) Domain of Values from A-Z, 0-9, ‘, -, [space] to A-Z, a-z, Á-Ú, á-ú, 0-9, ', -, [space] | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentCohort | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentRestraintEventExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | Various | Revised Domain of Values for various data elements. | REVISED |

| **Section 6 – TX-Core-Extension Schema** | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension | | | |
| **VERSION** | **COMPLEX TYPE** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | CourseTranscript, CourseReference, CourseCode | Added SUBJECT-AREA (SubjectArea) to the TSDS collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | CourseTranscript, CourseReference, CourseCode | Added COURSE-DESCRIPTION (CourseDescription) to the TSDS collection. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | CourseTranscriptExtension | Moved SUBJECT-AREA (SubjectArea) out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | CourseTranscriptExtension | Revised SUBJECT-AREA (SubjectArea) from being Mandatory to Optional for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | CourseTranscriptExtension | Moved COURSE-DESCRIPTION (CourseDescription) out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | REVISED |

# **Section 7 – Interchange Schemas**

| Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.1 – InterchangeEducationOrganization | | | | | |
| 10005 – EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E1086 | EDUCATION-SERVICE-CENTER-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from EducationServiceCenter Complex Type | DELETED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.1 – InterchangeEducationOrganization** | | | | | |
| 10010 – LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-ProgramsOfStudy | Added sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | TX-ProgramOfStudy | Added element to LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0213 | DISTRICT-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephoneNumberType | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalServiceCenterReference | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1289 | ESC-SERVICE-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1521 | LEA-CATEGORY-TYPE | TX-LEACategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1290 | ESC-PEIMS-ID | TX-ESCPEIMSId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1291 | ESC-GEOGRAPHICAL-LOCATION-ID | TX-ESCGeographicalLocationId | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1583 | FAMILY-ENGAGEMENT-PLAN-LINK | TX-FamilyEngagementPlanLink | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from LocalEducationAgencyExtension Complex Type | DELETED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.1 – InterchangeEducationOrganization** | | | | | |
| 10020 – SchoolExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearningOpportunityIndicatorCode | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELOS | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SchoolELO | Added new sub-complex type to SchoolExtension within TX-SchoolELOS. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | TX-ELOMinutesScheduledPerDay | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-SchoolELO within TX-SchoolELOS within SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | TX-CampusEnrollmentType | Added new element to the SchoolExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1241 | EDUCATION-ORG-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0267 | CAMPUS-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | OrganizationCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Address | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1113 | ADDRESS-TYPE | AddressType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1114 | STREET-NUMBER-NAME | StreetNumberName | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1115 | APARTMENT-ROOM-SUITE-NUMBER | ApartmentRoomSuiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1116 | BUILDING-SITE-NUMBER | BuildingSiteNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1117 | CITY | City | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1118 | STATE-ABBREVIATION | StateAbbreviation | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1119 | POSTAL-CODE | PostalCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1120 | NAME-OF-COUNTY | NameOfCounty | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1122 | COUNTRY-CODE | CountryCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Telephone | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1268 | INSTITUTION-TELEPHONE-NUMBER-TYPE | InstitutionTelephoneNumberType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1269 | TELEPHONE-NUMBER | TelephoneNumber | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | GradesOffered | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1353 | CAMPUS-GRADES-OFFERED | GradeLevel | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | SchoolCategories | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1358 | CAMPUS-CATEGORIES | SchoolCategory | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1354 | CAMPUS-TYPE | SchoolType | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1288 | CHARTER-STATUS | CharterStatus | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationOrgIdentificationCode | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | ID | Removed from SchoolExtension Complex Type | DELETED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.1 – InterchangeEducationOrganization** | | | | | |
| 10025 – ResidentialFacilityExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type |  | ResidentialFacilityExtension complex type added to InterchangeOrganizationExtension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Added data element to new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Added new element to new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | TX-NumberPersonsResiding | Deleted new element to new complex type ResidentialFacilityExtension. | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | LocalEducationAgencyReference | Added reference sub-complex type to ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | \*\* | Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added reference sub-complex type to LocalEducationAgencyReference within ResidentialFacilityExtension | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised location of element into the EducationOrgIdentificationCode complex type within LocalEducationAgencyReference | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised XML Name from EducationalOrgIdentity to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.3 – InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension | | | | | |
| 10050 – CourseOffering Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Added data element to TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0724 | SERVICE-ID | ID | Removed from TSDS in CourseOffering Complex Type | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.3 – InterchangeMasterScheduleExtension** | | | | | |
| 10050 / 43415 / 50300 – SectionExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1072 | NON-CAMPUS-BASED-INSTRUCTION-CODE | TX-NonCampusBasedInstruction | Added data element to TSDS in SectionExtension Complex Type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1579 | PK-CURRICULA | TX-PKCurricula | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1580 | HIGH-QUALITY-PK-PROGRAM-INDICATOR | TX-HighQualityPrekProgramIndicator | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1626 | PROGRAM-EVALUATION-TYPE | TX-ProgramEvaluationType | Added TSDS and removed PEIMS Sub 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1558 | STUDENT-INSTRUCTION | TX-StudentInstruction | Revised length from 2 to 35.  Revised code table from C210 to DC153. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1555 | PK-SCHOOL-TYPE | TX-PKSchoolType | Revised length from 2 to 50.  Revised code table from C209 to DC152. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.4 – InterchangeStudentExtension | | | | | | |
| 40100 / 49010– StudentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | TX-ResidentialFacilityIndicator | Added new element to StudentExtension. | | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertifications | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications to the StudentExtension | | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-IndustryCertification | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification to the StudentExtension within TX-IndustryCertifications. | | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-DateCertEarned | Added data element to the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within StudentExtension. | | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | TX-PostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Added data element to the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within StudentExtension. | | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | EconomicDisadvantage | | Removed check from TSDS Mandatory column.  Removed check from Potential Future Use column. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.5 – InterchangeStudentParentExtension | | | | | | | | |
| 40100 / 49010 – StudentExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | | **XML NAME** | | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | | TX-ResidentialFacilityIndicator | | Added new element to StudentExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | | Complex Type | | TX-IndustryCertifications | | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertifications to the StudentExtension | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | | Complex Type | | TX-IndustryCertification | | Added sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification to the StudentExtension within TX-IndustryCertifications. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | | EFFECTIVE-DATE | | TX-DateCertEarned | | Added data element to the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within StudentExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | | TX-PostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | | Added data element to the sub-complex type TX-IndustryCertification within TX-IndustryCertifications within StudentExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | | EconomicDisadvantage | | Removed check from TSDS Mandatory column.  Removed check from Potential Future Use column. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.6 – InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension | | | | | |
| 40110/43415 – StudentSchoolAssociation Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E1078 | PK-PROGRAM-TYPE-CODE | TX-PKProgramTypeIndicator | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1079 | PRIMARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-PrimaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1080 | SECONDARY-PK-FUNDING-SOURCE | TX-SecondaryPKFundingSource | Added to TSDS in StudentSchoolAssociationExtension | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.6 – InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension** | | | | | |
| 40110 / 50300 – StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSecitionCode | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS in StudentSectionAssociation Complex Type | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSecitionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.6 – InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension** | | | | | |
| 40115 – StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type |  | Added new complex type StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StudentReference | Added Reference Complex Type StudentReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentity | Added sub-complex type StudentIdentity to StudentReference Reference Complex Type within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Added data element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | ResidentialFacilityReference | Added Reference Complex Type ResidentialFacilityReference to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Added Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity to ResidentialFacilityReference within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Added new element to EducationalOrgIdentity within ResidentialFacilityReference within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | TX-DateEnteredRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | TX-DateExitedRF | Added new element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-RFStudent | Added sub-complex type TX-RFStudent to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateRFStudent | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Added element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | TX-AttendanceZoneCampus | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | TX-EducatedAtResidentialFacility | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | TX-SurrogateParentAssigned | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | TX-NumberOtherStudentsAssignedSameSurrogateParent | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-ResidentialFacilityStudentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollmentSchoolDayLength | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-PriorInstructionalSettingCode | Added new element to TX-RFStudent within StudentResidentialFacilityAssociation  Extension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-GradeLevel | Removed element from StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | EntryGradeLevel | Added data element to StudentResidentialFacilityAssociationExtension. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | TX-ResidentialFacilityId | Revised element length from 9 to 6. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | StateOrganizaitonId | Revised XML Name from TX-ResidentialFacilityId to StateOrganizationId | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.6 – InterchangeStudentEnrollmentExtension** | | | | | |
| 48011 – StudentGraduationProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators | Deleted from StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-FirstPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators within StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-SecondPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators within StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1596 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | TX-ThirdPostSecondaryCertificationLicensure | Deleted from TX-PerformanceAcknowledgementIndicators within StudentGraduationProgramExtension. | DELETED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension | | | | | |
| 30040 – StaffExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex type | StaffIdentificationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1088 | STAFF-IDENTIFICATION-SYSTEM | IdentificationSystem | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0505 | STAFF-ID | ID | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | Name | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0703 | FIRST-NAME | FirstName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0704 | MIDDLE-NAME | MiddleName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0705 | LAST-NAME | LastName | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0006 | DATE-OF-BIRTH | BirthDate | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TX-LEAReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0706 | GENERATION-CODE | TX-GenerationCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0004 | SEX-CODE | TX-Sex | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1064 | HISPANIC-LATINO-CODE | TX-HispanicLatinoEthnicity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Race | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1059 | AMERICAN-INDIAN-ALASKA-NATIVE-CODE | TX-AmericanIndianAlaskaNative | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1060 | ASIAN-CODE | TX-Asian | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1061 | BLACK-AFRICAN AMERICAN-CODE | TX-BlackAfricanAmerican | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1062 | NATIVE-HAWAIIAN-PACIFIC-ISLANDER-CODE | TX-NativeHawaiianPacificIslander | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1063 | WHITE-CODE | TX-White | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1073 | STAFF-TYPE-CODE | TX-StaffTypeCode | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension; Added to TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0730 | HIGHEST-DEGREE-LEVEL-CODE | TX-HighestDegreeLevel | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0161 | YEARS-EXPERIENCE-IN-DISTRICT | TX-YearsExperienceInDistrict | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0130 | TOTAL-YEARS-PROF-EXPERIENCE | TX-TotalYearsOfProfessionalExperience | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1581 | PK-TEACHER-REQUIREMENT | TX-PKTeacherRequirement | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffExtension. Added to TSDS. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension** | | | | | |
| 30050 – StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociationExtension | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationOrganizationReference | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0760 | PERCENT-DAY-EMPLOYED | TX-PercentDayEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0160 | NUMBER-DAYS-EMPLOYED | TX-NumberDaysEmployed | Removed from Submission 3 in StaffEducationOrgEmploymentAssociation Extension. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.7 – InterchangeStaffAssociationExtension** | | | | | |
| 30305 / 50300 – TeacherSectionAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | TeacherReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StaffIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1524 | TX-UNIQUE-STAFF-ID | StaffUniqueStateId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionReference | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | SectionIdentity | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0266 | CAMPUS-ID | StateOrganizationId | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added to TSDS for TeacherSectionAssociationExtension; Removed from Submission 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1065 | ASSIGNMENT-BEGIN-DATE | BeginDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1066 | ASSIGNMENT-END-DATE | EndDate | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1067 | CLASS-ROLE | TX-ClassRole | Removed from Submission 3 TeacherSectionAssociationExtension. | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added to TSDS for TeacherSectionAssociationExtension; Removed from Submission 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E0721 | ROLE-ID | TX-StaffRole | Added to TSDS for TeacherSectionAssociationExtension; Removed from Submission 3 | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Revised data element to make it Mandatory for TSDS | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.8 – InterchangeStudentAttendanceExtension | | | | | |
| 42500 – AttendanceEvent Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.9 – InterchangeStudentDisciplineExtension | | | | | |
| 44425 – StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-LEPIndicator | Removed from the StudentDisciplineIncidentAssociation Complex Type. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.10 – InterchangeStudentGradeExtension | | | | | |
| 47010 – Grade Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.11 – InterchangeStudentProgramExtension | | | | | |
| 40110 – StudentProgramExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ExpandedLearning  OpportunityIndicator | Added new element to the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELOS | Added new sub-complex type to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-StudentELO | Added new sub-complex type to TX-StudentELOS within StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | TX-CampusIdOfEnrollment | Added existing element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within StudentProgramExtension. | ADDED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | TX-ELOType | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELORigorousCourseworkIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOMentoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOTutoringIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOPhysicalActivityIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOAcademicSupportIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-ELOEducationalEnrichmentIndicator | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | TX-ELOParticipationDays | Added new element to the sub-complex type TX-StudentELO within TX-StudentELOS within the StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | TX-AlternativeLanguageProgram | Added new data element to StudentProgramExtension. | NEW |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **7.11 – InterchangeStudentProgramExtension** | | | | | |
| 41163 – StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | StudentReference | Revised Reference Complex Type StudentReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | StudentIdentity | Revised Complex Type StudentIdentity within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | StudentUniqueStateId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationOrganizationReference | Revised Reference Complex Type EducationOrganizationReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Reference Complex Type | EducationalOrgIdentity | Revised Reference Complex Type EducationalOrgIdentity within EducationOrganizationReference within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | StateOrganizationId | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateSpEd | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0173 | INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | TX-InstructionalSetting | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-MultiplyDisabled | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-Disabilities | Revised Complex Type TX-Disabilities within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateDisabilities | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on TX-Disabilities within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-PrimaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-Disabilities within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0834 | SECONDARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-SecondaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-Disabilities within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0835 | TERTIARY-DISABILITY-CODE | TX-TertiaryDisability | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-Disabilities within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | \*\* | Complex Type | TX-SpecialEdServices | Revised Complex Type TX-SpecialEdServices within StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type to be reported in Submission 3. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | TX-EffectiveDateServices | Added new element to be reported in Submission 1 and 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0997 | ASSISTIVE-TECH-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-AssistiveTechnology | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0838 | AUDIOLOGICAL-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-AudiologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0840 | COUNSELING-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-CounselingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0900 | EARLY-CHILDHOOD-INTERV-IND-CODE | TX-EarlyChildhoodIntervention | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1040 | INTERPRETING-SERVICES-TYPE-CODE | TX-InterpretingServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0841 | MEDICAL-DIAGNOSTIC-SERV-IND-CODE | TX-MedicalDiagnosticServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0843 | OCCUPATIONAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-OccupationalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0844 | ORIENT-MOBILITY-TRNG-IND-CODE | TX-OrientationMobilityTraining | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0845 | PHYSICAL-THERAPY-IND-CODE | TX-PhysicalTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0899 | PRESCHL-PROG-CHLDRN-WITH-DISAB-IND-CD | TX-PreschlPrgmChildDisabilities | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0846 | PSYCHOLOGICAL-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-PsychologicalServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0847 | RECREATION-IND-CODE | TX-Recreation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0833 | REG-DAY-SCH-PROG-DEAF-CODE | TX-RegDaySchProgDeaf | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0848 | SCHOOL-HEALTH-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SchoolHealthServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0849 | SOCIAL-WORK-SERVICES-IND-CODE | TX-SocialWorkServices | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0857 | SPEECH-THERAPY-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-SpeechTherapy | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0851 | TRANSPORTATION-INDICATOR-CODE | TX-Transportation | Revised element to be reported in Submission 3 on TX-SpecialEdServices within the StudentSpecialEdProgramAssociationExtension Complex Type. | REVISED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.12 – InterchangeAssessmentMetadataExtension | | | | | |
| 60010 – AssessmentExtension Type | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | UniqueSectionCode | Added data element to TSDS collection as Mandatory. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | TX-CourseSequence | Added data element to TSDS collection as Optional. | ADDED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | LocalCourseCode | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | SchoolYear | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Term | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | ClassPeriodName | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Location | Revised data element to remove it from the TSDS collection. | REMOVED |

| **Section 7 – XML / XSD SCHEMAS** | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| 7.18 – InterchangeStudentTranscriptExtension | | | | | | |
| 43415 – CourseTranscriptExtension Complex Type | | | | | | | |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | |
| 2020.1.0 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Added to TSDS in CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | |
| 2020.1.0 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Added to TSDS in CourseCode complex type within CourseTranscript | ADDED | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | | REVISED | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1186 | SUBJECT-AREA | SubjectArea | Revised element from being Mandatory to Optional for TSDS | | REVISED | |
| 2020.1.1 | E1187 | COURSE-DESCRIPTION | CourseDescription | Moved element out of the CourseCode complex type and into the CourseTranscriptExtension complex type | | REVISED | |

# **Section 8.x – TSDS PEIMS Only (DELETED)**

Section 8.x is no longer published on the Texas Education Data Standards (TEDS) webpage and therefore has been taken out of the Change Log.

# **Section 10 – Early Childhood Data System (ECDS)**

| Section 10 – ECDS | | | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA ELEMENT** | **XML NAME** | **DESCRIPTION OF CHANGES** | **Action** | [What is Impacted?](#Documentation) |
| 2020.1.0 | E0213 | DISTRICT-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from LocalEducationAgency complex type for KG, Public PK, and Private PK submissions. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E1240 | ORGANIZATION-CATEGORY | OrganizationCategory | Removed from LocalEducationAgency and SchoolExtension complex types for KG, Public PK, and Private PK submissions. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | E0267 | CAMPUS-NAME | NameOfInstitution | Removed from SchoolExtension complex type for KG, Public PK, and Private PK submissions. | DELETED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.0 | Various | Various | Various | Revised ECDS to use elements from the TSDS collection instead of PEIMS Submission 3 | REVISED | TEDS & XSD |
| 2020.1.1 |  |  |  | Private Prekindergarten application deadline for Business Partner Directory (BPD) moved from June to May 28, 2020 | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 |  |  |  | Prekindergarten submission due date moved from July to June 18, 2020 | REVISED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 | Various | Various | Various | Removed data elements that are mandatory for ODS but are not used by ECDS from Section. | REMOVED | TEDS |
| 2020.1.1 |  |  |  | Revised 2019-2020 ECDS Assessment Specifications | REVISED | TEDS |

# **TEDS Appendices – List of Changes by Appendix**

| Appendix B | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** |
| 2020.0.0 | E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0, 2020.1.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | Added associated Complex Types, removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Deleted data element | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | Deleted data element | DELETED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |

| Appendix C | | | | |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **VERSION** | **ELEMENT ID** | **DATA-ELEMENT** | **Description of Changes** | **ACTION** |
| 2020.0.0, 2020.1.0 | E0017 | GRADE-LEVEL-CODE | Added associated Complex Types, removed associated complex type | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0041 | PRIMARY-DISABILITY-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0212 | DISTRICT-ID | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0782 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0790 | LEP-INDICATOR-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E0882 | MULTIPLY-DISABLED-INDICATOR-CODE | Removed Complex Type | REMOVED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1523 | TX-UNIQUE-STUDENT-ID | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1586 | FIRST-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1592 | SECOND-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1593 | THIRD-POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE | Element deleted. | DELETED |
| 2020.0.0 | E1613 | EXPANDED-LEARNING-OPPORTUNITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1614 | ELO-TYPE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1615 | ELO-RIGOROUS-COURSEWORK-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1616 | ELO-MENTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1617 | ELO-TUTORING-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1618 | ELO-PHYSICAL-ACTIVITY-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1619 | ELO-ACADEMIC-SUPPORT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1620 | ELO-EDUCATIONAL-ENRICHMENT-INDICATOR-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1621 | ELO-MINUTES-SCHEDULED-PER-DAY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1622 | ELO-PARTICIPATION-DAYS | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1627 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-ID | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1629 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-INDICATOR | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1630 | DATE-ENTERED-RF | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1631 | DATE-EXITED-RF | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1632 | EFFECTIVE-DATE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1633 | ATTENDANCE-ZONE-CAMPUS | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1634 | EDUCATED-AT-RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1635 | SURROGATE-PARENT-ASSIGNED | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1636 | NUMBER-OTHER-STUDENTS-ASSIGNED-SAME-SURROGATE-PARENT | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1637 | RESIDENTIAL-FACILITY-STUDENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1638 | CAMPUS-ID-OF-ENROLLMENT-SCHOOL-DAY-LENGTH | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1639 | PRIOR-INSTRUCTIONAL-SETTING-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.0.0 | E1640 | POST-SECONDARY-CERTIFICATION-LICENSURE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1517 | ENTRY-GRADE-LEVEL-TYPE | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1628 | NUMBER-PERSONS-RESIDING | Deleted data element | DELETED |
| 2020.1.0 | E1641 | CAMPUS-ENROLLMENT-TYPE-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1642 | ALTERNATIVE-LANGUAGE-PROGRAM-CODE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.0 | E1643 | PROGRAM-OF-STUDY | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E0948 | COURSE-SEQUENCE-CODE | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1056 | CLASS-ID-NUMBER | Added associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1074 | CLASS-PERIOD | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1093 | SCHOOL-YEAR | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1194 | LOCAL-COURSE-CODE | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1367 | SECTION-TERM | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1368 | LOCATION | Removed associated Complex Types | REVISED |
| 2020.1.1 | E1387 | ECONOMIC-DISADVANTAGE | Added data element | NEW |
| 2020.1.1 | E1463 | EDUCATION-ORG-ID | Deleted data element | DELETED |